MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 11th SEPTEMBER 2006 AT 10.00AM
In the Chair:
Councillor S Blaney
Members Present:
Councillors M Black, O Black, W Graham, H A Harding, G Hartin, C McCambridge, A P McConaghy, R D McDonnell, R A McIlroy, M McKeegan, C McShane, C Newcombe. 
Also Present:
Mr R G Lewis, Clerk and Chief Executive



Mrs M Quinn, Director of Administration and Finance



Mr K McGarry, Tourism Development Manager





Mr T Stuart, Technical Services Manager





Mrs K McCaw, Administration Officer




Mrs C Coyles, Member Services/Clerical Officer
06/17:01
APOLOGIES AND CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Apologies

Apologies were received on behalf of Councillors D M McAllister and O McMullan.
Chairman’s Business

Councillor Blaney stated that he wished to offer condolences to the family of Uel Deane who was the main founder of the Twinning Group in France.
Councillor M Black wished to be associated with these remarks.

Councillor Harding stated that she was very shocked to hear of his death, as she had kept in touch with Mr Deane.
Congratulations

Councillor Newcombe stated that he had received a letter of thanks from Glenariffe Hurling Club, thanking the Council for the civic reception held in the Glens Hotel on the 1st September 2006.
Councillor Harding thanked everyone who had voted for the Cushendun Old Church.
06/17:02
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 14TH AUGUST 2006 
The minutes of the Council Meeting held on 14th August 2006, having been circulated, were taken as read.
After discussion, 

Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,
“That the Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 14th August 2006 be adopted”.
06/17:03
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 14TH AUGUST 2006
Overflow parking at the Giants Causeway
Councillor McIlroy enquired if the overflow car parking at the Giants Causeway had been a success.
The Tourist Development Manager (TDRM) stated that the overflow car parking had been extremely useful in alleviating congestion, but it was no longer required for the rest of this season.
The Clerk informed members that the Planning Service were forwarding a letter to Council questioning the use of the field as a car park.
Mosside Playing Fields – Catchment net

In reply to Councillor McIlroy, The TSM stated that he was still trying to source a catchment net for Mosside Playing Fields.
Bushmills Library

In reply to Councillor McConaghy, the Clerk stated that the application regarding Bushmills Library was still with the Department.
Templastragh graveyard

In reply to Councillor McConaghy, the TSM stated that the application regarding Templastragh Graveyard was still with the Department and that two letters had been sent from Council’s Solicitors.

After discussion, it was agreed that further information would be sought with regards to Templastragh graveyard vesting.
Market Street Car Park
Councillor M Black enquired if Mr Beattie or Mr Hunter had replied with regards to the ownership of Car Park at Market Street toilets.
The TSM stated that Mr Hunter appeared to be of the opinion that DRD Roads owned the area.

The TSM stated that he would like to discuss this issue under his report.

Councillor M Black enquired if all members could receive a copy of the Health and Safety report for Market Street Toilets.
This was agreed.

06/17:04 
TOURISM DEVELOPMENT / RECREATION MANAGER’S REPORT 
The Tourism Development Recreation Manager’s Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.

Ballycastle Museum (Acquisition and Disposal Policy)
The TDRM stated that in order to gain registered museum status Council were required to adopt an Acquisition and Disposal Policy, a draft of which was circulated for approval.
After discussion, this was agreed.

Northern Ireland Museums Council (Nomination of Chairman)

The TDRM stated that he had received correspondence from the Northern Ireland Museums Council (N.I.M.C) explaining that the current Chairman wished to retire from office and it was recommended that this position be taken up by the acting Chairperson.
After discussion,


Councillor McConaghy proposed,

Seconded by Councillor Newcombe and resolved,

“That Ms Shan McAnena would be nominated as Chairman of Northern Ireland Museums Council.”

New Visitor Facility (Giants Causeway)
The TDRM stated that the Land Design Studio had been appointed by D.E.T.I to carry out the work to determine the interpretative content at the new visitor centre.  He stated that they had produced a “Draft Content Strategy” and members were invited to comment on this draft.
After discussion, it was agreed that members comments on the Giants Causeway World Heritage Site New Visitor Facility Draft Content Strategy would be forwarded to the TDRM.


After further discussion,


Councillor O Black proposed,


Seconded by M Black and resolved,


“That Tourist Development / Recreation Manager’s Report be adopted.”

06/17:05
TECHNICAL SERVICES MANAGER’S REPORT
The Technical Services Manager’s Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.
Refurbishment of Market Street Toilets, Ballycastle
The TSM stated that further to Council’s meeting on 14th August 2006, the original sketch proposal from 1998 undertaken by Whittaker and Watt Architects, was displayed in the Chamber.  The TSM pointed out stated that Council were still waiting on clarification of ownership.

After discussion it was agreed to defer consideration of the refurbishment of Market Street Toilets until DRD had responded regarding ownership.

Councillor M Black stated that the provision of toilets should be the centre of the town and should be a priority on Council’s agenda.

Councillor Harding stated that in view of the incidents occurring over the Lammas Fair that the toilets should be situated in the Station Road area.

Councillor McCambridge and Graham agreed with these comments.

The TSM stated that if Council wished he could look at the former site in Station Road, which was a larger site than Market Street.

After discussion, it was agreed to appoint Whittaker and Watt to produce design proposals for toilets at the Station Road site.
Northern Ireland Borough Cleanliness Survey
The TSM stated that he had received a letter from Tidy Northern Ireland inviting Council to participate in a Borough Cleanliness Survey.

Councillor McDonnell stated that he did not think this survey would be off benefit to Council.

Councillor McCambridge stated that the litter on Ann Street had been extremely bad during the summer.
The TSM stated that Ann Street was maintained on a daily basis, although there was a lack of litter bins.
Councillor Newcombe stated that he wished to thank the Technical Services Department for their good work over the Lammas Fair and thought that the Council should take part in the Borough Cleanliness Survey.
Councillor M Black stated that instead of investing money into the survey, it should go towards paying for an extra member of staff.

After further discussion it was agreed that the Council would not partake in the survey.

Original Toilet Facilities – Rathlin Island
The TSM stated that he had received a letter from Rathlin Development Community Association requesting Council to transfer the existing toilet block to the Association following the completion of new facilities at the Harbour, based on a long term lease.
After discussion,


Councillor M Black proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McCambridge and resolved,

“That a long term lease would be granted for the original toilet facilities on Rathlin Island to the RCDA.”
Request for Council to waive trade waste charges

The TSM stated that he had received letters from The Christian Family Centre, Armoy and Dalriada Sure Start requesting Council consider waiving trade waste charges in respect of their premises.
Councillor McCambridge asked what Council policy was regarding trade waste.

The TSM stated that only schools were exempt from Trade Waste charges.
After discussion,


Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McCambridge and resolved,


“That Council adhere to the present policy with regards to trade waste charges.”

Disability Discrimination Act (DDA) Audit Report

The TSM stated that the DDA Audit Report had now been received from Whittaker & Watt Architects.  He stated that on initial reading the reports had indicated that  Council are required to undertake approximately £403,000 of improvement works to render these properties DDA compliant.

The TSM that examination of these reports would be undertaken by the Management Team over the next few weeks.

After discussion, it was agreed that recommendations would be brought back to Council with regards to the DDA Report.

Cottage Wood – High Street, Cushendall
The TSM stated that concerns had been raised by residents of High Street, Cushendall, about the potential for anti-social behaviour at the entrance to the new Cottage Wood Site.  The TSM stated that they were requesting that Council consider some form of physical restriction at the entrance and raising the boundary along High Street by means of secondary fencing above and behind the new stone wall.

Councillor O Black stated that she was in agreement with the residents.  
The TSM stated that there were costs associated with the opening and closing of a gate.  He stated that he would get costings and speak with the Planning Service regarding height, cost and visual impact.

Councillor O Black also stated that there would be a problem with pedestrian and vehicle access, although arrangements could be made with Cushendall Development Group.
After discussion,


Councillor McShane proposed,


Seconded by Councillor O Black and resolved,

“That costings would be brought back to Council with regards to providing secondary fencing above and behind the new stone wall at the proposed entrance at Cottage Wood.”
Knife Amnesty 
The TSM stated that the PSNI had run its first Knife Amnesty in Northern Ireland in May 2006, and that the Council provided a site for collection of knives at Carneatly Amenity Site.  He explained that the PSNI were now planning a second knife amnesty in November/December 2006, and had requested Moyle District Council to provide an alternative location, due to the previous site being remote and not easily accessible for everyone.
The TSM recommended that the Council’s Depot at Market Street be the next collection location.

Councillor Harding stated that she was in support of the second knife amnesty, but agreed that the positioning of the previous site had not been adequate.
After discussion,


Councillor Harding proposed,


Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,

“That Council would provide a site for the collection of knives at the Council’s Depot at Market Street.”
Amusements
Councillor Harding enquired if Council would consider giving Cullens Amusements a contract over the Lammas Fair for the next 3/5 years.

Councillor Blaney stated that this could be brought up at the next Lammas Fair meeting.

Waste Management

Councillor M Black enquired if the blue bins could be collected once a month.
The TSM stated that there is a need to lift them every two weeks, and that this was a requirement in order for Council to meet targets set for 2010.
The TSM stated that it was successful in all other districts and if there were any problems about what to recycle, then people could talk to the Recycling Officer.

Councillor McCambridge enquired about the next Waste Management Meeting.

After discussion, it was agreed that the next Waste Management meeting would be held on Tuesday 26th September 2006 at 4.00pm.

Kilns Road

Councillor Blaney enquired about the progress of the pathway at Kilns Road.

The  TSM stated that he would investigate this matter.
Councillor McKeegan left the meeting at this point.

After further discussion,


Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McIlroy and resolved,


“That the Technical Services Manager’s Report would be adopted”.

06/17:06
REPORT FOR ADMINISTRATION AND FINANCE DEPARTMENT
The Report for Administration and Finance Department having been circulated, was taken as read.
Seafront Exhibition Centre

The DFA explained that Mr Tommy Dallas, NEELB who was in attendance would outline his proposal and provide members with details on the Youth Project. 

Councillor Blaney welcomed Mr Tommy Dallas, NEELB to the meeting. 

Mr Tommy Dallas presented NEELB’s proposals and provided members with details of the Youth Project.
Mr Dallas thanked Council for this opportunity, he stated that as Council were aware the NEELB had rented the Seafront Exhibition Centre from December 2005.  He explained that the building was used for the Moyle LSP Youth Worker and for a Youth Drop Inn two nights per week.  He stated that to date the Youth Service had been successful and that the NEELB wished to extend the lease of the Exhibition Centre until 2009.

Mr Dallas pointed out that concerns had been raised with regards to this proposal mainly due to the perception of an increase in anti-social behaviour.  Mr Dallas also pointed out that the young people would still stay in the area at the seafront even if the drop-in centre was not there.
Mr Dallas stated that the PSNI and LSP endorsed the facility, but that he appreciated the perception and would need to address the issues for the youth.  Mr Dallas asked Council to reaffirm support for the youth officer in the area.

Mr Dallas asked Council if they had any questions.

Councillor M Black stated that she was totally supportive of the request and pointed out that the DPP were aware of the problems at the seafront centre.

Councillor O Black stated that she also agreed with the tremendous work that the youth centre did, and felt that the Moyle area needed a drop in centre.

Councillor McShane also expressed her support of the drop in centre but felt that it should be more proactive.
Councillor McDonnell pointed out that the Youth drop in centre could not be blamed for the vandalism, as this had occurred from the first day the seafront centre opened.  He stated that he welcomed the continuing efforts that the youth service provided.
Councillor Newcombe stated that he had spoken with some of the young people who did not want to be associated with the vandalism
After discussion,


Councillor O Black proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McCambridge and resolved,

“That Council would extend the lease of the Exhibition Centre to the NEELB from 1st October 2006 to 31st March 2008 for youth services in the area.”
Councillor Blaney thanked Mr Dallas for his presentation and he left the meeting at this point.

Voluntary Contributions
The DFA stated that a request for a Voluntary Contribution had been received from Ballycastle Chest, Heart & Stroke Support Group.

After discussion,


Councillor Harding proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved,

“That a Voluntary Contribution of £100 would be granted to the Ballycastle Chest, Heart & Stroke Support Group.”

Councillor McKeegan returned to the meeting at this point.

Absenteeism

The DFA informed member that the costs associated with absenteeism were included in the report.
Councillor McIlroy commented that the figure was extremely high and enquired if members would see a reduction in this figure.

In reply to members queries the Clerk stated that long-term sickness was a problem and stated that all sickness was monitored and that the Council had a stringent policy which was adhered to.
The DFA stated that different ways to encourage staff back to work was currently being investigated and that an amendment to the policy would be brought to Council soon.

Woodvale Disused Lavatory Block – Bushmills
The DFA stated that a letter had been received from BTW Shiells, Belfast enquiring about the potential acquisition of the lavatory block at Woodvale, Bushmills.
In reply to Councillor McIlroy the DFA stated that she would investigate how the VLA would base its valuation on this property.
After discussion,


Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor O Black and resolved,

“That the Woodvale Lavatory Block, Bushmills would be disposed of on the open market.  The minimum disposal value would be advised by the Valuation & Lands Agency.”

Edward Austin Centenary Weekend – 8th – 10th June 2007
The DFA stated that a letter had been received from Ulster Pre War Austin Club requesting the use of the lawn area in front of the Marine Hotel on Saturday 9th June 2007 to park cars during the celebrations of the 100th Birthday of the Austin car.

This was agreed.

Audit Needs Assessment
The DFA stated that following a Risk Management Workshop facilitated by Helm in June a copy of the draft Audit Needs Assessment had been attached for Council approval.

After discussion,


Councillor McCambridge proposed,


Seconded by Councillor O Black and resolved,

“That Council would accept the Helm Risk Management Audit Needs Assessment report and the recommendations contained within.”

The DFA gave a summary of the recommendations which were attached for members information.
Women in Local Councils – Making a Difference
The DFA stated that “Women in Local Councils – Making a Difference” had been designed to attract women into local government at all levels.  A key feature of this was the appointment of Champions within the Council.  The DFA stated that the Human Resource Manager and Development Manager were Champions but that however it was important to appoint a Champion from the Councillors.

After discussion

Councillor McCambridge proposed


Councillor O Black


Seconded by Councillor M Black


Councillor McConaghy proposed


Councillor Harding


Seconded by Councillor McDonnell


Councillor Newcombe proposed


Councillor McShane


Seconded by Councillor McKeegan

It was therefore agreed that Councillor O Black, Harding and McShane would be nominated to represent Moyle in the “Women in Local Council” initiative and that Council would endorse the Declaration of Principles developed by the Staff Commission.
Photocopier
The DFA stated that photocopiers were now required for Sheskburn House and the Giants Causeway Visitor Centre.  The DFA stated that they had been able to obtain a quotation under Office of Government Commerce (OGC) which would mean they would not have to go to tender.
Councillor O Black enquired if the public can use the photocopier.

In reply the DFA stated that the public can use the photocopier however there would be a charge for this facility.

After discussion,


Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McIlroy and resolved,

“That the purchase of the photocopiers for Sheskburn House and the Giants Causeway would proceed through OGC (Office of Government Commerce).”
Islay Visitors

Councillor Blaney stated that for the last 4/5 years when any of the Councillors went to Islay, the festival committee provided a hire car, for which they covered the costs.  He enquired if Council could do the same for the Islay visitors when they came to Moyle to visit.
After discussion,


Councillor Graham proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McCambridge and resolved,


“That the cost of £80 for rental car for the Islay visitors would be reimbursed.”
After further discussion,


Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,



“That the Finance and Administration Report be adopted.”
06/17:07
NOTICE OF MOTION REGARDING NEW RATING SYSTEM
(Requested by Councillor McMullan)
Agenda items 7, 9 and 10 where discussed at this point.
After discussion in the absence of Councillor MC Mullan, Councillor McShane referred to the motion circulated regarding the proposed new rating system which would cause severe hardship to a large proportion of the population in Moyle.
After further discussion,


Councillor Newcombe proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McShane and resolved,

“That the motion regarding the proposed new rating system which would cause severe hardship to a large proportion of the population in Moyle be supported.”

Councillor O Black asked that her proposal be considered as part of the discussion.
After further discussion,


Councillor McIlroy proposed an amendment,


Seconded by Councillor McConaghy,

“That a letter would be sent to the DFP requesting an extended consultation period regarding the new rating system.”

On a vote being taken, there were seven votes in favour and no votes against the amendment, which was carried.
06/17:08
POSSIBILITY OF EXTENDING OVERNIGHT STAY IN CUSHENDALL CARAVAN PARK


(Requested by Councillor McMullan)



This item was withdrawn from the agenda.
06/17:11
CAR PARKING IN THE MID GLENS AREA
(Requested by Councillor O Black)
Councillor O Black stated that she wished to ask Council to approach DRD Roads, Community Groups and PSNI, to sort out the problems with car parking in the mid-glens area.
Councillor Blaney stated that this issue should have been raised at the previous meeting when DRD Roads were in attendance.
Councillor McCambridge stated that she would support Councillor O Black’s comments about liaising with all interesting parties.
Councillor McDonnell stated that he agreed also with these comments and pointed out that there was a need for restrictive parking within Mill Street, Cushendall, but that the businesses would not allow this to happen.
Councillor O Black agreed with these comments but stated that extra car parking should be provided.

After discussion, it was agreed that a letter would be sent to the invite Roads Service and PSNI to a special council meeting with regards to car parking in the town and villages in the Moyle area.
06/17:12
WRITE TO SECRETARY OF STATE REQESTING DANGEROUS ANIMALS ACT IS BROUGHT INTO NORTHERN IRELAND
(Requested by Councillor Harding)
Councillor Harding requested that Council write to the Secretary of State requesting the Dangerous Animals Act be brought into Northern Ireland in light of the rare monkey having been found in Craigavon.
After discussion, this was agreed.

06/17:13
LAMMAS FAIR
(Requested by Councillor Blaney and Councillor Harding)
Councillor Blaney and Harding asked if a meeting could be held with all relevant bodies to discuss the issues surrounding the Lammas Fair.

The Clerk suggested that an internal working group could be organised to deal with the issues prior to and after the Lammas Fair.

Councillor Harding stated that there should be a meeting held before and another meeting after the Lammas Fair.

After discussion,


Councillor Blaney proposed,


Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,

“That a Lammas Fair working group meeting would be called to consider issues arising from the fair.”

06/17:14
ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF COMMUNITY / PERSONAL / SPORTING ACHIEVEMENTS
(Requested by Councillor McCambridge)
Councillor McCambridge suggested that community and personal achievements should be held on a list throughout the year and acknowledged at a presentation, and that sporting achievements throughout the year should be acknowledged at the Moyle Sports Award Ceremony.
Councillor Newcombe agreed with these comments.

Councillor McShane left the meeting at this point.
Councillor McIlroy suggested that these be incorporated into the sports awards night.

Councillor Blaney stated that he also agreed with these comments, but felt that the sports achievements should be kept separate.

After discussion,

Councillor McCambridge proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McConaghy and resolved,

“That all sports achievements during the year would be forwarded for the Moyle Sports Award Ceremony and that a list of all other achievements would be held and acknowledged at a future presentation held by the Chairman.”

Councillor M Black left the meeting at this point.

06/17:15
WRITE TO SECRETARY OF STATE ASKING TO IMPLEMENT LEGISLATIVE CHANGE FOR AUTISM IN NORTHERN IRELAND
(Requested by Councillor Harding)
Councillor Harding requested that Council write to the Secretary of State asking them to implement legislative change for Autism in Northern Ireland.
This was agreed.
06/17:16
ALLOCATION OF WASTE BINS IN SHANE’S PARK, CUSHENDUN
(Requested by Councillor McKeegan)
Councillor McKeegan enquired if a waste bin could be placed at the entrance of Shane’s Park, Cushendun.
The TSM stated that there was no provision for this service or man power, he also stated that there was no allocation of waste bins in other residential areas.
06/17:17
Conferences, courses
Northern Ireland Joint Council for Local Government Services Regional Roadshow 2006.  To be held 18th September 2006 in Lough Neagh Discovery Centre, Oxford Island, Craigavon.

After discussion

Councillor McConaghy proposed 


Councillor Blaney

Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved,
It was therefore agreed that Councillor Blaney, be nominated to attend the Northern Ireland Joint Council for Local Government Services Regional Roadshow on 18th September 2006.
Planning Service Seminar ePIC – the Solution.  To be held 26th September 2006 in Hilton Hotel (Waterfront), Belfast.  No charge for this seminar.

After discussion,

Councillor Harding proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McCambridge and resolved,

“That Councillors McIlroy and McCambridge would be nominated to attend the Planning Service Seminar ePIC – the Solution on 26th September 2006.”
William Keown Trust One-Day Seminar – Inclusive Design for the 21st Century.  To be held Tuesday 10th October 2006 in Europa Hotel, Belfast.

There were no nominations for this conference.

Actively Ageing Well conference “… the best is yet to be!”  To be held 11th October 2006 9.30am -1.00pm (Lunch 12 -1pm) in Stormont Hotel, Belfast.

There were no nominations for this conference.

Confederation of European Councillors Annual Conference 2006.  To be held 12th – 13th October 2006 in City Hotel, Derry.

There were no nominations for this conference.

Newry & Mourne Tourism Conference 2006: Major Tourism Conferece.  To be held 18th and 19th October 2006 in Canal Court Hotel, Newry City.
There were no nominations for this conference.

Promoting co-operative Tourism Marketing Clare Tourism Conference.  To be held 24th – 25th November 2006 in Falls Hotel, Ennistymon, Co. Clare. 
After discussion,

Councillor O Black proposed


Councillor Blaney

Seconded by Councillor Harding.
Councillor McShane proposed


Councillor McMullan

Seconded by Councillor McKeegan.
Councillor Hartin




Councillor McIlroy
Seconded by Councillor Blaney.
Councillor Harding proposed


Councillor McConaghy

Seconded by Councillor Blaney.
It was therefore agreed that Councillors Blaney, McMullan, McIlroy and McConaghy be nominated to attend the Tourism Marketing Clare Tourism Conference on 24th – 25th November 2006.
Councillor’s Training in Planning for Councillors. To be held 25th October 2006 in Flowerfield Arts Centre, Coleraine
After discussion

Councillor McCambridge proposed 

Councillor O Black

Seconded by Councillor M Black.
Councillor M Black proposed


Councillor McIlroy

Seconded by Councillor Graham.
It was therefore agreed that Councillor O Black and McIlroy be nominated to attend the Councillor Training in Planning for Councillors on 25th October 2006 
After further discussion

Councillor M Black proposed


Councillor McCambridge

Seconded by Councillor O Black.
It was therefore agreed that Councillor McCambridge be nominated to attend the Councillor Training in Planning for Councillors on 19th October 2006.

06/17:18
Notices of Applications under the Licensing (NI) Order 1996 and Betting, Gaming, Lotteries and Amusements (NI) Order 1985.
There were no Notices of Applications under the Licensing (NI) Order 1996 and Betting, Gaming, Lotteries and Amusements (NI) Order 1985.

06/17:19
SEALING OF DOCUMENTS
There were no documents for signing and sealing.

06/17:20
CORRESPONDENCE

Letter dated 10th August 2006 from Northern Ireland Housing Council regarding Proposed Abolition of Northern Ireland Housing Council.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked as read.
Letter dated 10th August 2006 from Northern Ireland Housing Council regarding Proposed Transfer of Supporting People function from NIHE to Councils.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked as read.

Letter dated 16th August 2006 from Roads Service regarding the immobilisation and removal of vehicles (prescribed conditions) regulations (Northern Ireland) 2006.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked as read.

Letter dated 17th August 2006 from Ballinasloe Town Centre regarding an invitation to Visit the Ballinasloe October Fair 30th September to 8th October 2006.

After discussion

Councillor McCambridge proposed 

Councillor Blaney 

Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,

Councillor Harding proposed 


Councillor Graham

Seconded by Councillor McIlroy and resolved,

Councillor Harding proposed


Councillor McConaghy

Seconded by Councillor McIlroy and resolved,

Councillor Graham proposed


Councillor McIlroy

Seconded by Councillor McConaghy and resolved,

Councillor McKeegan proposed


Councillor McMullan

Seconded by Councillor McShane and resolved,

Councillor McMullan proposed 


Councillor Newcombe

Seconded by Councillor McShane and resolved,

It was therefore agreed that Councillor Blaney, Graham, McConaghy, McIlroy, McMullan and Newcombe be nominated to attend the Ballinasloe October Fair.

Letter dated 18th August 2006 from The Planning Service regarding planning applications references E/2003/0536 and E/2004/0524.

Councillor McConaghy stated that the letter from Planning Service was not realistic.
It was agreed that this letter would be marked as read.

Letter dated 18th August 2006 from NILGA regarding Gearing up – A peer review of NILGA.  Information and Consultation with Councils.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked as read.

Letter dated 22nd August 2006 from Action Cancer Saving Lives Supporting People regarding BIG BUS.

Councillor McCambridge stated that this was a great initiative.
It was agreed that this letter would be marked as read.

Letter dated 22nd August 2006 from Department for Regional Development regarding Future of Public Transport Service in Northern Ireland.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked as read.

Letter dated 22nd August 2006 from NILGA Press Release regarding A Passenger Transport Authority – Shock News for Local Government.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked as read.

Letter dated 22nd August 2006 from NILGA Press Release regarding Power Sharing in Councils and Local Government Bodies.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked as read.

Letter dated 23rd August 2006 from Department of Enterprise, Trade and Investment regarding Proposed New Debt Relief Scheme for Northern Ireland.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked as read.

Letter dated 28th August 2006 from June Curry.

Councillor M Black enquired if a letter could be sent to June Curry acknowledging her letter regarding various issues in Ballycastle.
This was agreed.

Letter dated 29th August 2006 from Northern Ireland Office regarding New Proposals to Regulate Security Industry Published.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked as read.

Letter dated 31st August 2006 from The Planning Service regarding apparent inconsistency of decision on planning applications.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked as read.

Letter dated 31st August 2006 from The Planning Service regarding planning applications references E/2004/0408 and E/2005/0165.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked as read.

Letter dated 31st August 2006 from The Planning Service regarding Planning (General Development)(Amendment No 2 Order (Northern Ireland)) 2006.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked as read.

Letter dated 5th September 2006 from Affordability Review Team regarding Affordability Review.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked as read.

Other Correspondence/Reports circulated

Disability Sports NI Policy Agenda 2006-2009.  Achieving Equality in Sport & Physical Activity.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked as read.

Moyle District Policing Partnership Annual Report 2005-2006.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked as read.

Correspondence/Reports not circulated

Arts Council of Northern Ireland Annual Report 2004-2005.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked as read.

Department for Regional Development Ports Policy, Powers, Status & Governance of Public Trust Ports in Northern Ireland.  A Consultation Paper June 2006.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked as read.

Equality Coalition Delivering Equality.  Report from Equality Coalition Seminar, Belfast 31st May 2005.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked as read.

Letter dated 29th August 2006 regarding Heart of the Glens Community Festival 2006.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked as read.

Northern Investing for Health Partnership.  Home Accident Prevention/Childhood injury prevention Action Plan 2006/07 – 2008/09.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked as read.

Northern Ireland Assembly Environment committee Inquiry into Transport used for Children travelling to and from School, Recommendations Progress Report September 2006.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked as read.

Northern Ireland Assembly Environment committee Inquiry into Transport used for Children travelling to and from School, Assessment of the Four Key Recommendations September 2006.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked as read.

Northern Ireland Human rights Commission, NIHRC Review Issue 2 Summer 2006.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked as read.

Northern Ireland Policing Board regarding consultation on the Northern Ireland Policing Boards Review of the Code of Ethics for the Police Service of Northern Ireland, September 2006.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked as read.

Rent Officer Service Northern Ireland Annual Report 2005-2006.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked as read.

RPS Consulting Engineers Flood Management Policy Review Consultation Document

The Planning Service, Northern Ireland Housing Land Availability Summary Report 2005.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked as read.

The Planning Service, Planning Service Corporate & Business Plans 2006/07-2008 and annual Report & Accounts 2005/06.
It was agreed that this letter would be marked as read.

Ulster Scot, The – Ulster Scots Agency official publication, August 2006.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked as read.

06/17:21
  ANY OTHER BUSINESS WHICH MAY OF NECESSITY ARISE
Quay Road Playing Fields
Councillor Harding stated that she had been approached by some people, asking her why Council felt it had been necessary to erect a plaque in Quay Road Playing Fields, just yards away from the war memorial.
She stated that Councillor McMullan had dedicated this plaque to all who had died in all wars.  Councillor Harding stated that there was no record in the minutes to suggest that it had been passed by Council.
Councillor Blaney stated that he was at the opening and all members where aware that Councillor McMullan was unveiling the plaque, and pointed out that it was not considered a war memorial.
Councillor Harding stated that she was under the impression that a man of the cloth had to dedicate a plaque.

Councillor Newcombe stated that the plaque was dedicated to people in conflict and at the opening there had been two clergy men present.
Councillor McShane stated that this happened approximately a year ago and that the plaque was erected because it was World Human Rights Day.
Councillor M Black stated that she was approached about Aidan Boyle’s plaque which has gone missing from the Millennium Park, Quay Road.
After discussion, it was agreed that further investigations would be carried out on the missing plaque at Millennium Park, Quay Road.
Screening Report

Councillor Harding enquired if the Screening Report from Administration and Finance Department included Council’s policy about not allowing circuses with animals on Council land.

After discussion, it was agreed to amend the screening report in conjunction with Council’s policy.

Eye Screening Programme

Councillor McCambridge enquired if members were able to avail of the eye screening programme available for Council Staff.

After discussion it was agreed that information would be sought with regards to eye screening for members.
The meeting concluded at 12.10pm
……………………………………………………..

CHAIRMAN

……………………………………………………..

CLERK & CHIEF EXECUTIVE
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